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Before us today is the Joint Petition for Approval of Settlement Agreement of Pike County Light & Power’s (Pike County) Default Service Program for the term of June 1, 2009 to May 31, 2011.  The Joint Petitioners include Pike County, Direct Energy LLC, the Office of Consumer Advocate, the Office of Small Business Advocate and the Office of Trial Staff.  Constellation NewEnergy, Inc. and Constellation Energy Commodities Group, Inc., and PECO Energy Company are Intervenors who do not oppose the Joint Petition. Pike’s original Petition was filed on May 30 2008 and amended on October 31, 2008.  

Act 129 made significant changes to the obligations imposed on electric distribution companies (“EDCs”) regarding procuring supplies for non-shopping customers.  Most importantly, Act 129 requires that an EDC procure a prudent mix of contracts that will be “least cost to customers over time.”  


When Pike revised its default service plan to comply with Act 129, the Parties recognized that a timely settlement of the immediate issues presented in this proceeding would provide the best transition to the new legal framework required under Act 129.
  During the same timeframe, there was drastic downward pressure in the commodity markets, which has resulted in lower energy prices.  With these events as a backdrop, the Parties negotiated the instant Settlement, which was filed with the Commission on January 14, 2009, leaving only one issue unresolved.
 


We commend the Parties for their diligent work in resolving the immediate issues in this proceeding and for recognizing that settling this case quickly would provide Direct Energy the opportunity to take advantage of securing lower energy prices for the majority of Pike’s customers.  We are hopeful that parties to all future EDC default service proceedings will act in a similar manner.
_____________________________



______________________________
Commissioner Robert F. Powelson



Commissioner Wayne E. Gardner
February 5, 2009
Date
� Pike’s current default service plan does not expire until June 1, 2009.


� The Joint Petitioners request as part of the Settlement that the issue regarding customers served by Direct Energy’s Aggregation Program be remanded to the Office of Administrative Law Judge for further proceedings, as deemed necessary, and for the issuance of a recommended decision.





